
Cayuga County Convention & Visitors Bureau 

Board of Directors Annual Meeting Minutes 

June 23, 2025, Via Zoom – Special session Re: Visit Syracuse merger proposal 

   

Present: Erin Katzker, Jacob Hamilton, Amber Gansert-Dagnesi, Kari Terwilliger, Laura Hahn, Doug 

Dello Stritto, Kate Pelkey, Meg Goloub, Ahna Wilson, AnnaMarie Vukmanovic, Stephen Selvek, Meg 

Goloub, Diana Plue. 

Arrived Late: Kristen Lunkenheimer-Slocum 

Staff: Karen Kuhl 

Absent: Brian DiBernardo, Ryan Marx, Kelly King, Jackie Schnurr 

Excused: Mike Riley, Aileen McNabb-Coleman, Kate Grindstaff, Ahna Wilson 

 

Presiding Officer: E. Katzker     Secretary: K. Lunkenheimer-Slocum 

 

The meeting was called to order at 12:08 by E. Katzker  

 

The special meeting was called to order to discuss a letter from Visit Syracuse sent to various board 

members expressing an interest in merging Visit Syracuse with Tour Cayuga. The letter from Visit 

Syracuse is below the meeting minutes. 

 

E Katzker opened the meeting to discuss the merger proposal.  

• A. Gansert-Dagnesi stated that she’s heard from acquaintances that Visit Syracuse that Cayuga 

County has more and stronger attractions than Syracuse and this might be one of the reasons they 

are proposing a merger. 

• J. Hamilton asked how Visit Syracuse’s office is funded. K. Kuhl stated that they are mostly 

funded by the county occupancy tax, but they do have other funding sources. They are also the 

lead in New York State lobbying for legislature to permit Tourism Improvement Districts (TID). 

• E. Katzker asked K. Kuhl if Visit Syracuse participated in regional programing. K. Kuhl stated 

that although they are part of the Finger Lakes Regional Tourism Council, they participated in 

very few, if any regional programs. They pulled out of Brave Women FLX in 2024. K. Kuhl also 

stated that even as part of the Central Regional Economic Development region they don’t 

normally work as a team in tourism promotional initiatives.  

• J. Hamilton asked if Visit Syracuse was the official Tourism Promotion Agent for all of 

Onondaga or just Syracuse. K. Kuhl clarified that they represent all of Onondaga County.  

• S. Selvek and seconded by D. Dello Stritto stated that operationally a merger isn’t possible as it 

is a county local law that establishes the Cayuga County Tourism Office. 

 

J. Hamilton made a motion seconded by A. Gansert-Dagnesi to thank Visit Syracuse for their 

interest, but the CCCVB (Tour Cayuga) board of directors isn’t interested in a merger. All were in 

favor, and the motion was approved. 

 

The letter will be signed by the chair of the board. 

 

K. Grindstaff and M. Riley voted in opposition of a merger via email as they couldn’t join the meeting. 

 

 

Approved by E. Katzker       Recorded by K. Kühl 
  





 



 


